Dear Superintendent,

We are writing to you on behalf of our athletes and swim club families. We would like to open a discussion with you and answer any questions you may have about facility access affecting athlete and community safety.

Swimming is a sport uniquely suited for the restrictions under which we have been forced to live with for the past year. At practice and in competition, swimmers are not in direct contact or in close proximity for sustained periods with teammates, opponents, or coaches. In addition, the CDC has determined that the chlorine in pools deactivates the coronavirus. The CDC has not found any evidence of COVID-19 spreading through chlorinated water.

The State of New York has designated swimming a “low-risk” activity. Local clubs and high school teams have been operating throughout 2020 without incident. Practice protocols have been created directly from the strict guidelines provided by the CDC, NYSDOH and ECDOH.

Our athletes depend upon the regular exercise, orderly instruction and social interaction provided by our swim club. Without that, they are at greater risk of isolation and depression, factors which have been made worse by the pandemic. Through strict safety protocols, we can again provide them with 

We are grateful for the opportunities our club has been able to provide over the years thanks to our relationship with the district. Many of our families and coaches are residents of the town. 
